Chebeague Pre-K- Transitional K News    -   September 5, 2008
Welcome to your first weekly newsletter of the 2008-9 school year.  Last year many parents were fine with receiving it just via e-mail saving time and paper in making copies.  This week you are all receiving it both e-mail and paper.  Please let me know what mode is your preference: paper/e-mail or both.

I am excited about the upcoming year and feel blessed to have Cheryl Hillicoss (Miss Cheryl) from CDS working with me in the classroom.  So far the children have done really well adjusting to the routine and our two classroom rules:  Be nice and be safe.   We had a successful fire drill the first day and on Thursday every child did a leaf rubbing with one of our classroom volunteers, Miss Sally (Sally Ballard).  

This year there are four daily jobs – fish care, plant care, line leader, and snack helper.  Their jobs will be posted on Mondays and they will keep that job for the week.

Folders will come home on Fridays and should be returned to school on Monday.  The left pocket is for notes coming home to you.  The right pocket will hold your child’s paper works from during the week.  

Following is a list of some of the works on which presentations have been made this week.  These first few weeks the focus is on establishing a positive classroom environment where they all feel comfortable with one another and with the freedoms and limits of the classroom.

Preliminary skills

· Doing the three things at circle:  criss-cross applesauce, listening ears, hands in your lap
· Rolling a work rug
· Grace and Courtesy lessons– how to sneeze into your elbow (The meatball song), Polite interrupting, Greeting a friend

Language

· Object to object matching (pre-reading and visual discrimination)

Sensorial

· Knobbed cylinder 1 – (visual discrimination size height and width)
· Pink Cubes – (visual discrimination –large/small)
· Brown stairs – (visual discrimination – thick/thin)

· Red rods – (visual discrimination- long/short)

· Rough/Smooth – (touch sensitivity awareness)
Math
· Sets #1 basket – the bottle caps (sorting, 1:1  counting and correspondence to a numeral)

Practical Life

· Dry pouring – beans

Music
· Tuesday was/is our music and movement day:  Animal Action, On the Count of Five
Geography

· Land, Air, Water Globe

· Land, Air, Water manipulatives

Science

· Thursday we visited our Nature Classroom and felt an apple in the “feely box”.  Then we closed our eyes and listened.

Cultural/Peace
· Friday’s second circle was our first peace circle.  We read Little Beaver and the Echo and talked about being a friend.
Calendar updates:
Tuesday, Sept. 9 – Open house 6:30 pm
Classroom reminders:
Please send in a change of clothes for your child in a shoe box sized box or a zip lock bag.  

Thank you for sharing your children
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